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Bill Type and Number: Ordinance 2016-403
Introducer/Sponsor(s): Council President at the request of the Mayor
Date of Introduction: June 14, 2016
Committee(s) of Reference: F
Date of Analysis: June 16, 2016
Type of Action: Authorizing economic development agreement; appropriation; waiver of Public Investment Policy guidelines; waiver of Northwest Jacksonville Economic Development Fund guidelines; designation of oversight agency
Bill Summary: The bill authorizes execution of an economic development agreement between the City and Hans-Mill Corp. for a City incentive in the form of a $200,000 grant from the Northwest Jacksonville Economic Development Fund to assist the company in renovating a building and establishing a manufacturing facility at 5406 West 1st Street. The bill appropriates the $200,000 from the NWJEDF for the grant and designates the Office of Economic Development as the City’s oversight agency for the project. The bill waives the provisions of the NWJEDF guidelines that require the company to provide audited financial statements and that require third party underwriting at the request of the NWJEDF Advisory Committee. The bill also waives the City’s Public Investment Policy which does not currently contain provisions relating to the Northwest Jacksonville Economic Development Fund.
Background Information: Hans-Mill Corp. proposes to acquire and renovate a vacant industrial building at 5406 West 1st Street in the Northwest Jacksonville Economic Development Fund target area and equip it as a manufacturing facility for metal trash cans to be distributed nationwide. The company plans to purchase the building for $3 million and invest $7,799,000 in machinery, IT and equipment to support 23 new full-time jobs at a minimum average wage of $30,000 by no later than December 31, 2017. The company is required to hire at least 5 NWJEDF-area residents and to use good faith efforts to enter into contracts with City-certified Jacksonville Small and Emerging Business (JSEB) companies to provide goods and services to the project, submitting a JSEB reporting form documenting actual usage at the time City funds are requested. The agreement contains clawback provisions for the City to recoup any funds paid on a sliding scale if the project is abandoned within the first 5 years after disbursement of the grant.
Policy Impact Area: Economic development
Fiscal Impact: The bill authorizes a NWJEDF grant of $200,000.
Analyst: Clements
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